
 

Progressive Lunch 
 

Sunday 24th November 2024 
 

11.00am - Entrée and Starter 
Holy Trinity Hall 

 

12.30pm - Main Course, Dessert and Coffee 
St John XXIII Mass Centre 

 

$5.00 per person 
 

Bookings can be made after Mass this weekend. 
 

Any queries or enquiries please contact,  
Marg Whennan Ph: 8251 1577 or Hans Woznitza on Ph: 0418855 186 

 
PARISH TEAM  

 

FR KYM SPURLING  

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(PARISH ASSISTANT) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(FINANCE OFFICER) 
 

PARISH ADMIN OFFICE 
 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 

PH: 8264 7590  
 

EMAIL:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  

TUESDAY-THURSDAY: 9AM-2PM 

FRIDAY: 9AM-12.30PM 
 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

171 KESTERS ROAD,  

PARA HILLS 5096 
 

ST JOHN XXIII CHURCH 

50 RESERVOIR RD,  

HOPE VALLEY 5090 
 

BAPTISMS  

BOOKINGS TO BE MADE 

THROUGH THE PARISH OFFICE. 
 

MARRIAGES  

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S  

(PRIMARY) 

CARIGNANE ST,  

WYNN VALE 5127 

PH: 8251 9500 
 

GLEESON COLLEGE  

(SECONDARY)  

40-60 SURREY FARM DRIVE,  

GOLDEN GROVE 5125 

PH: 8282 6600 
 

PARISH CHILD  

PROTECTION OFFICERS 
 

THERESE MEYERS:  

0421 533 761 
 

ANGELA ZAKARIAS:  

0401 205 636 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol 21 
Issue 43 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

17th November 2024 
33rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year B – Green 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

MASS TIMES 
 

Reconciliation (Confession)  
Saturday after 9.15am Mass at Holy Trinity 

and 5.30pm at St John XXIII 

 

Annual Memorial Mass 2024 
 

As preparations are underway for the annual parish Memorial Mass, we 
especially invite all those who have experienced a death in their family or among 
their friends in the last twelve months to join us. This Mass is being celebrated 
on the last Friday in the Church’s Month of Remembrance, 29 November 2024, 

at 7:00 p.m. at St John 23rd.  You are invited to email Therese Meyers on 
theresemeyers@gmail.com or contact the parish office by 21 November 2024 to 
let us know who you would particularly like to have honoured during this Mass.  

 

Parishioners will have the opportunity to volunteer for ministries by emailing 
Therese of your preferences/offer by 22 November 2024.  

 

Memorial Crosses are available in both Mass centres and in St Francis Xavier’s 
Regional Catholic School and Gleeson College. You are welcome to add the 

names of the people you would like to remember to heart shapes and then stick 
them to either side of the cross. The inspiration for the Mass is Jesus’ complete 

trust in God raising him to life on the third day and that we are offered 
communion with God beyond the grave.   

 

People are invited to bring a plate of supper to share after the Mass. 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM:  
Keep me safe, O God; you are my hope. 

Readings for Sunday 24th November 2024 
Christ the King, Year B 

 

1st Reading Dan 7: 13 - 14 
2nd Reading Rev 1:5 - 8 
Gospel Jn 18:33 - 37 

Saints & Feast Days  
 

18th Nov Dedication of Basilicas of  
 Ss Peter & Paul 
21st Nov Presentation of Mary 
22nd Nov St Cecilia 
23rd Nov St Clement I 
 St Columban 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions  
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to 
this list by immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
 

Those who are sick:  
 

Catherine Kerslake, Phyllis Truman, Teresa McBride, 
Margaret Dunn, Clarence Rodericks, Sue Rodericks, 
Margaret Penny, Theresa Camilleri, Corrie Bowman, 

Martha Fernandes, Carmel Adams, Vesna Zagar,  
Kim Pope, Anne Hughes, David Truman, Bruce Tilley,  

Anne Valentine, Ken Randell, Mary Rose Probst,  
Emelia Pudelek, Maria Trotta, Joan Walmsley,  

Lil Buckley, Pat Collins, Margaret Pitt,  
Anne Van Der Arend, Patricia Kopf, Darcy Ridley,  

Jayden Lee, Maria Hand, Asher Caudle,  
Emma Gammon, David North, Elijah Neri,  

Marg Dolman, Sean Molloy, Antoinette Pascale,  
Reta Lockyer, John MacGrath, Mary Redmond,  

Marlen Piineda, Rosa Maria Santos, Betty Roper,  
Imperia De Ionno, Julie Reimann,  

Gerry Canavan, Kay Kennedy, Gary Lockyer,  
Rita Robinson, Yvonne Summers 

 

Recently Deceased: 
 

Br Bernard Crawford, Ann Howes,  
Margaret Robinson, Maria (Lydie) Bossy 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL  
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

St Vincent de Paul  
Modbury Conference 

 

Back to five calls this last week,  
making a total of 210 for the year to date. 

 

Many thanks to all those who assisted in organising 
and running the concert – singing and supper all 

seemed to be well appreciated.  
The Concert raised $848 through tickets and  

donations, and the Raffle accounted for another $619. 
 

Vinnies Raffle Results Drawn at the concert; 
Congratulations to: 

 

 1st Prize --Purple Ticket K3 – Kaye Shepherd 
2nd Prize -- Apricot Ticket H26 – Jenni Zupp 
 3rd Prize --Blue Ticket B19 – Renata Jarrad 
 4th Prize – Blue Ticket B30 – Neale Almeida 
 5th Prize – Red Ticket W83 – Ida Atherton 
 6th Prize – Yellow Ticket D96 –Coralie 
 7th Prize -- Apricot Ticket H9 –Glynnis Gallagher 

 

The Christmas Giving Trees have gone up after our 
meeting this week, as we focus on collecting supplies 
for the hampers - 9 on the list so far in the first week. 

The Christmas collection at St Francis Xavier’s at 
Wynn Vale has commenced and will greatly help 

the Christmas hamper project. 
The Tree has tags for you to take and return  
with an unwrapped donation of the item(s)  

toward our Christmas hampers. 
Toys are provided through the MRA Toy Run  

via the Vinnies Warehouse. 
 

If you can manage extra support,  
our ongoing needs in the pantry are  

 

Tinned Vegetables, 2 min Noodles,  
Pasta Sauce, and Sugar. 

Parish Memorial Book 
 

If you have a deceased relative or friend who you 
would like to have added to our Parish Memorial Book  

please contact the Parish office with their full name 
and date they passed away. 

Parish Bulletin 
 

If you would like to receive the bulletin via email  
please contact us at:  

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au  

World Community for Christian Meditation 
Australia - Advent Twilight Retreat 

 

You are invited to begin your Advent at our Advent 
Twilight Retreat—THE WAY OF LOVE. 

 

Friday evening, November 29, 6pm–8pm,  
with coffee, snacks and book sales at 5.30pm. 

St Theodore’s Anglican Church Hall,  
46 Prescott Terrace, Toorak Gardens. 

 

In a time of quiet, we will meditate together,  
pray together, reflect on Scripture using Lectio Divina, 

and walk contemplatively together. 
 

Please bring your own cup.  
A donation for the WCCMA National Appeal  

would be appreciated. 
Register at chr.med.southaust@gmail.com if able. 

mailto:chr.med.southaust@gmail.com


GOSPEL ACCLAMATION:  Alleluia, alleluia!  Be watchful, pray constantly,  
that you may be worthy to stand before the Son of Man. Alleluia!  

Please Note: 
 

There will be  
Liturgy of the Word  

with Holy Communion  
instead of Mass on  

Tuesday 19th November, 9.15am 
at St John XXIII Church 

 

SAFETY FIRST 
 

Please remember the carparks are  
shared zones and for safety  

the speed limit is 10kph (walking pace). 

 

November 
The Month of Remembrance 

 

November is the month when we  
as the Church remember those of 

our family, friends and parishioners 
who have died. 

 

We especially remember those who have gone 
to their heavenly reward this past year. 

 

During November Fr Kym will pray and offer up  
intentions for the beloved deceased  

family and friends of: 
 

Wei Xia, O’Reilly & Dew Families, Sophie Ozga, 
Maureen Kenny, Kay Kennedy, Maureen Frost,  

Morrison & Moss Families, Anne-Michelle Howell,  
Margaret Dunn. 

 

“It is a holy and wholesome thought to pray for the dead,  
that they may be freed from their sins.”  11 Machabees 12:46 

 

If you wish to have a Mass said for your deceased  
relatives and friends during the month of November, 

please fill in the envelope in your planned giving pack 
and place it in the second collection basket at Mass  

or drop off to the Parish Office. 
November Mass envelopes are available  

at the back of the church for those who do not  
have a planned giving pack. 

Liturgy Assistants Roster 
 

The Liturgy Assistants Roster for  
January to March 2025 will be prepared shortly.  

If you are aware of any circumstances that will affect 
your availability,  please let Ida Atherton know by  

25 November 2024  
at athertonida@gmail.com or on 0412 752 124. 

 

Please keep in mind that once the roster is distributed, 
individual liturgy assistants then take their own steps  
to arrange fill-ins rather than providing Ida with the 

information about inability to be available. 
 

Please consider joining our Liturgy Roster 
 

If you are not currently serving in a ministry we would 
welcome you joining in! It is a very rewarding 

experience, does not require a lot of effort and all the 
necessary support will be provided by our ministry 
leaders. If you have concerns about participating 

because of your availability, you can simply identify 
each quarter which weeks you are available/

unavailable for rostering. Once the roster is distributed, 
you will have contact lists to help you arrange a swap. 

 

We have a particularly low number of volunteers at 
8am Masses, in particular Welcomers and 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist - if you go to 
8am Mass, please consider joining these ministries.  

A welcomer welcomes people into the  
Mass centre and offers the bulletin.  

Extraordinary Ministers, once completing training, 
distribute communion during Mass.  

All ministries require little additional effort but 
contribute significantly to the Mass service. 

 

To join the roster for any ministry, please let Ida know 
with a message indicating which Eucharistic 

community, what ministries and permission to email 
the roster and include you in our contact list.  

You can also complete the green Liturgy Assistant 
Volunteer sheet that is available  

at the back of the church. 

Agape Music Collective:  
Christmas Concert ‘Total Praise” 

 

The musicians at Agape Music Collective would like to 
invite you and your church community to our 

Christmas Concert  
Sunday December 15th 4pm  

Flinders Street Baptist Church. 
 

AMC is currently made up of around 50 Christian 
volunteers who offer their time and talent to the glory 

of God and to raise much needed funds  
for Gospel partner organisations.  

Since starting with an initial small group of  
20 musicians in 2022 AMC has been able to support 
the Gideons, Barnabas Aid, Open Doors, the Wycliffe 
Bible Translators and Scripture Union. None of this 

would have been possible without the generous 
support of the patrons attending our concerts. 

The issue of homelessness and financial hardship has 
really been amplified the past few years and, with this 

in mind, the income from ticket sales will be going 
towards the much needed work WestCare is doing 

amongst vulnerable people in financial,  
physical and ultimately spiritual need. Book at: 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1312075 

Youth forum  
First Nations Voices 

 

November 26th 6.30pm  
22 Stamford Court Adelaide 

 

YCW are working with young Indigenous women to run 
a youth voices forum focused on learning about  
First Nations culture - a combination of faith from 

different Christian denominations and discussion on 
our identities as young people of culture and faith.  

We have also collaborated with the City of Adelaide 
Council who are helping to facilitate the event, 
through their venue, the Minor Works Building.  

Scan the QR code to book your tickets. 

mailto:athertonida@gmail.com


BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

 Mon 18th Nov Legion of Mary 5pm Holy Trinity 
 Fri 22nd Nov Craft Group 9am - 11.45am St John XXIII 
 Sun 24th Nov Progressive Lunch 11am Holy Trinity  
    12.30pm St John XXIII 
 Sun 24th Nov Divine Mercy 2.30pm Holy Trinity 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
NOVEMBER BABIES 

 

17th Nov Gavin Ball 
22nd Nov Amanda Lumsden 
23rd Nov Helen Lineage 
  Bruce Uern 

REACH OUT 
Christmas Lunch Reminder 

 

This coming Tuesday 19th NOVEMBER 2024: 
9.15am Mass at Liturgy of the Word  

11.30am, Reach Out Christmas Lunch 
 

After the Liturgy of the Word,  
all Reach Out members and friends are 

asked to make their way to  
Modbury Hotel,  

989 North East Road, Modbury SA 5092  
for our Christmas Lunch at 11.30am. 

 

Christmas Lunch Menu 
Set Price $29.90 (No discount) 

This Menu includes Traditional Christmas Roast 
Turkey Breast with all the Trimmings followed by  

Rich Plum Pudding, Brandy Custard and Strawberry. 
Members with special food requirements are able to 
order from the Main Lunch Menu with 10% discount  

on presentation of Seniors Card. 
Salad and Vegetable Bar is included for everyone. 

It is essential to book for this lunch, so if you have not 
already done so, please call Maureen Kenny,  

Mobile: 0418 821 859, for the placing of orders  
for the Christmas Lunch Menu.  

 

Looking forward to sharing in this celebration  
with you all. 

Maureen Kenny 
Reach Out President 

Mobile: 0418 821 859 

 

THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The latest edition of The Southern Cross  
is available from both Mass Centres at a cost of just $2 

or online at www.thesoutherncross.org.au 

Churches Together Thanksgiving Service  
 

Churches Together SA invite you to a  
Thanksgiving Service on Saturday November 30, 

9.30am at St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral,  
Wakefield Street, Adelaide.  

Morning tea will follow the Service. 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2024 
 

Congratulations to this week’s winner 
 

No 29, Marie & Paul Haydon 
Drawn by Pauline Lai 

for Tony McGarry 
 

To join, or for more information please contact:  
Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 

Workshop Opportunity: Walk for Life  
Founding director Mrs Jodie Pickard  

will be speaking to us about  
“What it means to love life” 

 

What does it mean to love life? Please come to the 
Cathedral Hall, 39 Wakefield Street, Adelaide on 

Wednesday November 27 at 6pm -7.30pm  
to hear founding director of Love Australia,  
Mrs Jodie Pickard, talk about the upcoming  

WALK FOR LIFE event to be held on  
the second Saturday in February 2025.  

 

For more information, please contact the  
Office of Justice Healing and Inclusion at 

jhi@adelaide.catholic.org.au 

Hosting Korean University Students 
 

There is an opportunity for families to host Korean 
university students in 2025. 
 

The Students: 
• Speak English well and they are supported by 

the Korean government.  
• Are independent to commute to and from school 

by themselves. 
• Will study at Tafe SA from 20/01/2025 to 

3/02/2025 for 2 weeks.  
There is a Boarding Fee of $330 paid per student.  
If you are interested in hosting a student or would like 
more information please contact  
Agnes on 0421 656 612  

Advent Retreat  
“Let Every Heart Prepare Him Room”  

 

Saturday 30th November 9:15am -4pm 
At Our Lady of the Sacred Heart Church  

420 Seaview Road Henley Beach.   
The day will include: 

Talks given by Fr Manu Kumbidiyamackal MSFS, 
Mass, Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, 

Reflection, Reconciliation, Benediction. 
Please bring your own lunch tea/coffee provided. 

Enquiries and bookings phone  
Pauline 0403002240 by 27th November.  

Cost by cash donation. All Welcome  

http://www.thesoutherncross.org.au
mailto:jhi@adelaide.catholic.org.au

